MAY 11, 2022, REGULAR BOARD MEETING

PUBLIC HEARING ON SCHOOL BUDGET AMENDMENT
President John McDonald called the hearing to order at 5:45 PM. School Business Official Shirley Maxwell presented the School Budget Amendment. Following the presentation, due to no comments, President McDonald closed the hearing at 5:47 p.m.

The Stanton School District Board of Directors met at 5:47 PM on Wednesday, May 11, 2022, in the High School Library for a regular session. President John McDonald called the meeting to order with Directors Amy Tibben, and Zach Ward present. Additional attendees were Superintendent David Gute, K-12 Principal Katie Elwood, School Business Official Shirley Maxwell, and Board Secretary Tammy Boyer. 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA
Director Tibben made a motion to approve the agenda with a second by Director Ward The motion carried unanimously.

CONSENT AGENDA
Director Tibben made a motion to approve the consent agenda of past minutes, reports, and bills with a second by Director Ward. The motion carried unanimously.

PERSONNEL
CHEERLEADING SPONSOR
Director Ward made a motion to approve the resignation of Shannon Henneman, Cheerleading Sponsor, effective the end of the 2021-2022 school year with a second by Director Tibben. The motion carried unanimously.

PARAEDUCATOR
Director Tibben made a motion to approve the resignation of Kelli Bucy, paraeducator, effective the end of the 2021-2022 school year with a second by Director Ward. The motion carried unanimously.

SEASONAL MOWING/CUSTODIAL
Director Ward made a motion to approve Nicole Vorhies for Seasonal Mowing/Custodial for the 2022 summer with a second by Director Tibben. The motion carried unanimously.

K-12 SCHOOL COUNSELOR
Director Tibben made a motion to approve Ashley McDonald as K-12 School Counselor for the 2022-2023 school year with a second by Director Ward. The motion carried 2-0 with Director McDonald abstaining.

SUPERINTENDENT UPDATE
Superintendent Gute reviewed the summer projects for this year. The gym will be getting painted as soon as school is out with the weight room update being done during dead week for athletics.

PRINCIPAL
Principal Elwood reported that PTSO had a successful plant sale, and their golf tournament will be on May 15. Thank you to the PTSO for helping with the elementary reading field trip to the zoo that will be on May 20. Thank you to the Booster Club for sponsoring the Athletic Banquet on April 22 and also for feeding the high school track teams and providing a sweet treat to the junior high track teams.
  Kindergarten Roundup was held on May 6. Boys Golf Sectionals were held today. Girls Golf Regionals will be on Friday. Tomorrow is the State Qualifying Track Meet. The Iowa Bicycle Coalition will be providing a bike rodeo to all 1-4 grade students on May 17. Students in grades K-8 are taking the spring FAST test for literacy and math.

Thank you to the following:
· The Junior Class, Mrs. Druivenga, and Mrs Stephens for their work in planning successful prom. 
· The junior and senior class parents for all they did to help with Post Prom.  
· Last week we celebrated Teacher appreciation Week, Nurse Appreciation, and National School Lunch Hero Day. 
       Our teachers, school nurse, and kitchen staff. 
· Everyone who presented awards and scholarships at our MS/HS Scholarship/Awards Program.
· Our staff for providing May Term “How to Sessions”.

GOOD NEWS
Congratulations to our music students for their performances at the Stanton Arts Showcase at the Wilson Performing Arts Center on April 27.

NEW BUSINESS
BUDGET AMENDMENT
Director Ward made a motion to approve the Amended 2021-2022 School budget with a second by Director Tibben. The motion carried unanimously.

LAPTOP BID
Director Tibben made a motion to accept the bid from Apple for $6,140 for Laptops for the elementary teachers with a second by Director Ward. The motion carried unanimously.

CLEAR TOUCH PANEL BID
Director Ward made a motion to accept the bid from KCAV for $19,265.32 for Clear Touch Panels with a second by Director Tibben. The motion carried unanimously.

HVAC REPAIR BID-ELEMENTARY BOILER
Director Tibben made a motion to accept the bid from Jones Mechanical for $4,877.60 for the Elementary Boiler Repair with a second by Director Ward. The motion carried unanimously.

MASTER CONTRACT
Director Tibben made a motion to approve the 2022-2024 Master Contract with a second by Director Ward. The motion carried unanimously.

ADMINISTRATIVE CONTRACTS
Director Tibben made a motion to approve the 2022-2023 Administrative Contracts, Principal at 4.2% and Superintendent at 3% for the 2022-2023 school year and 3% for the 2023-2024 school year with a second by Director Ward. The motion carried unanimously. The motion carried unanimously.

2022-2023 CALENDAR ADJUSTMENT
Director Ward made a motion to approve the 2022-2023 Calendar Adjustment as presented with a second by Director Tibben. The motion carried unanimously.

2022-2023 TLC PLAN CHANGES/NEW POSITIONS
Director Ward made a motion to approve the 2022-2023 Updated Teacher Leadership and Compensation Plan Changes/New Positions as follows:

Elementary STEM Coach
Elementary Technology Coach
Secondary Technology/STEM Coach
Secondary STAT/Data Coordinator
Elementary PD/SEL/STAT Coach
Elementary PD/Data Coach
Secondary PD Coach (SEL)
Secondary PD Coach (SEL)
4 Mentor Teachers

with a second by Director Tibben. The motion carried unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT
President McDonald adjourned the meeting at 6:37 PM. The next regular meeting for the board is set for June 8, 2022, at 5:45 PM in the High School Library.


												
John McDonald, President					Tammy Boyer, Board Secretary
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